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 March 23, 2015 
 
Senator Kenneth Donnelly 
State House, Room 413-D 
Boston, MA 02133 
 
Dear Senator Donnelly, 
 

We are writing to you today in regard to the Massachusetts Bay Transportation Authority 
(MBTA) and the manner in which it calculates its annual assessment to cities and towns.  As I am sure 
you are aware, each community served by the MBTA is charged an annual assessment that is based upon 
population and a “weight” that was assigned during transportation reform in 1999 (implemented in 
FY2000).  These “weights” were assigned as some approximation of the level of service received by each 
community. 

 
It has recently come to our attention that Arlington is potentially being treated inequitably via this 

weighting system and we are writing to request that you take action to remedy this issue.  We feel that 
given the comprehensive consideration currently being given to the MBTA and its funding sources that 
this is an appropriate time to pursue this matter.  As a point of reference, Arlington has been assigned a 
“weight” of nine (9) for the purposes of the MBTA assessment calculation.  Arguably, this assignment 
takes into account the proximity of Alewife Station to the Arlington border and also the multiple MBTA 
bus lines that service the Town.  By way of contrast, the City of Quincy, host to four (4) Red Line 
Stations and a multitude of MBTA bus lines is assigned a “weight” of three (3) for the purposes of the 
MBTA assessment calculation.  This seemingly inexplicable difference in weighting means that Quincy, a 
city of 93,000 residents, pays $800,000 a year less in their MBTA assessment than Arlington, a town of 
44,000 residents.  This is not the sole demonstration of inequity contained within this weighting system, 
but we think that it adequately represents our legitimate concern. 

 
For your reference, we have attached to this transmittal a document that provides the weighting 

and assessments for all communities within the MBTA’s jurisdiction.  We look forward to hearing from 
you in regard to this matter and hope that you will leverage the current discussions about the MBTA as a 
means of rectifying a long standing matter of inequity for Arlington. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Steven M. Byrne                              Allan Tosti                                    Adam W. Chapdelaine 
Chair, Board of Selectmen              Chair, Finance Committee             Town Manager 

 












